
Perks for Buds XII 
Time to make George happy . . .  again 

 
As the EFIB faculty plod toward their first departmental faculty meeting this fall, it is 
time to placate old George Carter, again, about being the lone sailor on deck.  Heaven 
forbid the faculty members would actually have a legitimate say in their own 
departmental governance.  When they did once before (please see the numerous previous 
posts on this topic), George kept fussing until he had a re-vote rigged for his personal 
success.  Old George has many of the same sheep he believes are friends still in the fold, 
so they will probably vote for the “Chair only” option of governance.  Why would they 
have a thought about anything but themselves?  Those too many sheep, combined with a 
number of new faculty members, should allow George what the vast majority of the CoB 
– faculty and staff - hopes is his last tour of duty as EFIB Chair.  If the truth was known, 
Dean Lance Nail could have a major surge in popularity (not that he needs it) by 
replacing George much sooner than June 30th.  What remains right now, as it has ever 
been, it yet another perk for buds. 


